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Message from The Editor, Miss Barker 

On Wednesday it was National Thank A Teacher Day! Thank you to 

every member of staff, teaching and support, at Warblington School 

for your continued hard work during these difficult times and  

always! You are all superstars! Poppy R Year 10 has a lot of staff she 

would like to thank as you can see in the photo to the right. Brilliant 

work Poppy! A few of these thank you posters can be seen in this 

newsletter. 

Last week we had a fairy cake decorating competition organised by 

Mrs Gregory as well as the MFL Challenge, you will find out the  

winners in this newsletter! 

Both Jamie H & Fred D play football for the Widbrook Whirlwinds 

and they have recently been awarded for their hard work this  

season. This probably wasn’t the award ceremony they are used to 

but the team manager is clearly very proud of his team and these 

two boys. Well done to you both!  

Jamie received the Managers Trophy: ‘This trophy goes to a lovely lad, with a great attitude and a willingness to 

work hard and play where ever he is asked. He has a real talent and is a pleasure to manage.’ 

Fred received the award for the Players Player: ‘This trophy is, as I 

say every year, the most important trophy, as the votes are from 

your team mates. Fred’s improvement is constant, his attitude is 

brilliant and he is a great leader! That’s why he is my and the 

team’s captain! Well done Fred! Great season! Thank you for  

giving your all always!’ 

The photo to the left is from last years ceremony. They clearly are 

consistently fantastic players and team members! 

I would like to apologise to Mr Barnard for my misprint in last 

week’s newsletter. For his #twopointsixchallenge Mr  

Barnard challenged himself to complete a 10 mile bike ride every 

day for 26 days! What a challenge! He has almost completed his 

challenge, just a couple more bike rides to go! You can do it! 

It certainly has been a week to celebrate this week with challenges, competitions, personal achievements and  

National Thank A Teacher Day! It doesn’t take a lot to brighten someones day by saying thank you or showing 

your appreciation so why not make some ones day and say thank you! 



Social Media 

 
@WarblingtonSchool 

@WarblingtonSch 
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Students of the Week 

8A - Merve S & Peter C 

8B - Maisy R & Ioana N 

8C - Rebecca F & Ben C 

8D - Hayley S & Tristan B 

8E - Sarah T & Jake H 

10A - Poppy R & Callum B 

Year 7 Drama 

In Drama this week we have been creating  
costume designs for our Commedia topic.   

Here are two examples by  
Ruby S (left) and Irina U (right) 

Well done to you both and to everyone who  
completed the task, keep up the great work! 

Mrs Whiteley-Fuller, Drama 

Home Baking 

Sophie M Year 7 has been baking at home! Well done Sophie, its looks delicious 
and you're piping work is brilliant. 

Home baking has been a clear favourite activity with our KS3 students, your  
families are very lucky to have such tasty treats coming out of your kitchens. 

Keep up the great work and we enjoy seeing photos of your bakes. 

GCSEPod Webinars 

GCSE Pod are offering a one hour comprehensive webinar session to parents 

on how they can best support their child. Here are the available sessions. 

Parent Webinar - Introduction to GCSEPod  

May 21, 5:00 PM - https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Jhb4DKAwRbChxt9C7-X9BQ 

May 28, 12:00 PM - https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_ic7sPQCWTl-IPUxGICt2tg  

June 4, 5:00 PM - https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_ZhgXywxzQ8C4K6yC2VcK1w  

June 11, 9:30 AM  - https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xp8TItAHREqBv6TWDKR85Q  

June 15, 12:00 PM - https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_gtfa0fuwR8mmyAbsBT_ACw  

June 23, 5:30 PM - https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_u5yd852DRyy1OFCaz9xn3A  

Well Done!  
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MFL Challenge 

French vs Spanish 

The results are in and the winner is… 

FRENCH! 

with 520 points, Spanish 360 points! 

A huge well done to everyone who took part & worked on their language skills at the same time! 

You had to make sure your translations were accurate and your photos were consistent to prove 

you had taken the pictures. Some of students and staff got quite creative with the task! 

Megan H Year 7 and Miss Barker proved that ‘great minds think a like’ by using the same object 

in each of their photos, must be something to do with having the same first name. Megan  

featured her Dachshund Mini and Miss Barker featured her ’just as real’ Dachshund Doug. 

Miss Uguen & Mr Bruce, MFL 
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Fairy Cake Decorating Competition  

Last week baking fever hit Warblington in the form of a Fairy Cake Decorating Competition  

organised by Mrs Gregory. On Thursday, the students in school took on the challenge to make 

fairy cakes and exquisitely decorate them, the challenge was extended to our whole school  

community. Mr Crabtree, our Chair of Governors had the tough task of picking a winner and the 

results are in… drum roll please…! 

‘Thank you everyone for entering the fairy cake competition and well done on providing some 

scrumptious looking cakes. I am disappointed not to have been able to taste your wonderful 

offerings but hope that you enjoy eating them. It is always difficult to nominate a winner for such 

competitions especially when relying on photographs so please don’t be too disappointed if its 

not you. It’s the taking part that counts! Imagination and artwork are key ingredients for this 

type of competition so it was good to see a variety of decoration employed. As there were a  

mixture of staff and students I have selected the best staff and best student. 

Best Student Decorated Fairy Cake goes to Zach B: Congratulations Zach! I liked the imagination 

you put into your decorating and the different artistic effects that you created. 

Best Staff Decorated Fairy Cake goes to Mrs West: Congratulations Mrs West! You have put a lot 

of imagination into your entry together with some very fine artwork. I am sure they tasted  

delicious too! 

Congratulations to the winners and to you all for entering. I am sure that by now the  

scrumptious cakes are well and truly scrumped!’ Mr Crabtree, Chair of Governors 

Best Student Decorated Fairy Cake 

Zach B Year 10 

Best Staff Decorated Fairy Cake 

Mrs West 
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Fairy Cake Decorating Competition  

‘Well done to everyone for taking part!’ Mrs Gregory, Assistant Headteacher 
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Geogogglebox 
Some of our students have decided to do some independent learning, which is a great skill to have as a  
Geographer and a learner. Here is Sophie M’s (Year 7) Coral Reef work, which is a great incite into the Butterfly 
Fish and the Hump Head Parrot Fish. 

Use this time to explore the 
Geography we don’t always 
have time to look into in  
normal lessons. There are 
loads of documentaries on the 
BBC iPlayer and Netflix if you 
have access to these players. 

When exercising outside the 
house look at your  
surroundings and use your 
senses. Remember to wash 
your hands afterwards. Do 
some bark rubbings or press 
some flowers. 

Or use some recyclables to 
make bird feeders. Even get 
some seeds as part of your  
essentials if you can and plant 
some vegetables or herbs. 

 

 

 

Netflix: Blue Planet, Blue  
Planet 2, Our Planet, Planet 
Earth, Planet Earth 2, 72  
Dangerous Animals, 72 Cutest 
Animals, Wild Caribbean,  
Frozen Planet. 

BBC iPlayer: Primates, The 
Great Reindeer Migration,  
Dynasties, Life, Africa, Severn 
Worlds, One Planet 
 

 

The Geography Department can’t wait to hear your Geographical experiences! 
Mr Strzelec and Mr Crowe 



Science 

Discovery of DNA leaflet by Kayden C Year 10 

Greenhouse Gasses by Jamie H Year 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Devine, Science 
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There is now a gap at the top of the league. Can anyone catch Freya? There are quite a number of you who have 

over 100 points who have not quite made into the premier lockdown league this week. Keep trying, maybe you 

will make it for next week. Pride points will be awarded to everyone who accesses GCSE Pod sometime in the next 

week. Any issues logging in, any general queries or any examples of creative projects you have been working on 

please contact Year9@warblingtonschool.co.uk. Take care everyone.  

Mr Whitlock, Head of Year 9 
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